
Westcoast Energy Inc.  
3985 22nd Avenue  
Prince George BC 

V2N 1B7 

 
January 7, 2025 

 
Dear Mayor Atkinson,  
 
Westcoast Energy Inc. (Westcoast), an Enbridge company, would like to provide you with an update 
regarding the proposed Sunrise Expansion Program (Project). 
 
As you know, on May 30, 2024, Westcoast filed an application with the Canada Energy Regulator 
(CER) for approval to construct and operate the Project. Since filing of the application, certain 
refinements to the Project scope have been made following feedback from Indigenous groups, 
landowners, stakeholders and other interested parties, as well as additional archaeological, 
geotechnical and environmental studies. These scope refinements are reflected in a Project update 
filed with the CER on January 6, 2025. Specifically, the Project update describes the following 
refinements to the Project scope since filing the Application:  
 

• Westcoast is proposing an alternative, shorter, route for the powerline that will supply 
compressor station (CS)-8A (Kingsvale) with electricity.  

• Westcoast is proposing to remove from the Project scope the powerline that was proposed in 
the Application to supply CS-8B (Othello) with electricity, instead relying on BC Hydro to 
upgrade its existing powerline infrastructure to supply electricity to CS-8B. 

• Westcoast is proposing to decommission, by removal, a short segment of existing deactivated 
pipeline within the existing Westcoast system right-of-way within the proposed CS-3 (McLeod 
Lake) – CS-4A (Summit Lake) loop. 

  
These scope refinements demonstrate Westcoast’s commitment to incorporating local knowledge and 
reducing impacts to Indigenous rights and environmentally sensitive areas to build a better Project, 
while also building lasting and productive relationships with Indigenous groups and local communities. 
 
The Project update can be found at https://apps.cer-rec.gc.ca/REGDOCS/Item/View/4510491.  
 
Additional resources, including an updated factsheet and Project maps, can be found on our website: 
www.enbridge.com/sunrise.  
 
We look forward to continuing to work with you throughout the development, construction and 
operation of the Project.  
 
Please also let us know if you have any questions about the Project or require additional information. 
You can contact us at the information below or phone us toll free at 1-833-267-2220.   
 
Thank you for your attention. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
Rikk Beaudet 
Supervisor, Community & Indigenous Engagement 
Phone Toll-Free 1-833-267-2220 
BCProjects@enbridge.com  
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